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Meeting Agenda 
 

November 4, 2023 1:00 – 3:00 PM (E.S.T.) 
 
1. Introductions 
 
2. 2022 AGM Minutes – Randy Deffett 
 
4. Matters arising from the 2022 Minutes 
 
5. President Report – Randy Deffett 
 
6. Treasurer Report- Robert Watson 
 
Committee Reports 
 
7. Communications (various) 

(a) Postal Mail- Vandra Masemann 
(b) Email- Robert Watson  
(c) Website Traffic- Paul Warner 
(d) Database Membership- Ingrid Imada Bubersky/Dianne Renwick 
(e) Social Media- Sandra Burk/Raj Sharma 

 
8. Archives- Vandra Masemann 
 
9. MCI120 Reunion- Randy Deffett 
 
10. Elections- Randy Deffett 
 
11. Other Business 
 
12. Adjournment 
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MRBS EXECUTIVE LIST 2022-2023 
 

Malvern Red and Black Society, 55 Malvern Ave. Toronto ON M4E 3E4 
Website: www.malverncollegiate.com 

Email: redandblack@malverncollegiate.com 
Facebook: MRBS- Malvern Red and Black Society 

Instagram: @malvernredandblacksociety 
 

President 
Randy Deffett 
 
Vice-President; Musings Editor, Archives Committee member and 70’s Decade Rep. 
Sandra Burk 
 
Secretary  
Randy Deffett (acting) 
 
Treasurer; 1960s Rep.  
Robert Watson 
 
Past President; Chair, Archives Committee; Musings Editor  
Vandra Masemann 
 
Member at Large; Database Co-Manager 
Dianne Renwick  
 
Member at Large; Archives Committee Member 
Ila Vaculik 
 
Member at Large; 1980s Rep.  
Astrid Neuland  
 
Member at Large Vacant 
 
Communications Committee 
Dianne Renwick, Ingrid Imada Bubersky, Sandra Burk, Raj Sharma, Vandra Masemann, Paul Warner 
 
Archives Committee 
Vandra Masemann, Donna Halliday, Erik Malmsten, Robert Watson, Sandra Burk, Joyce Heighway, Ila 
Vaculik, Lois Maxwell, Volker Masemann, David Fuller, Lyn Maureen Bradshaw 
 
MCI120 120th Reunion Committee 
Rod Tennyson, Lois Maxwell, Mike Tubbs, Ingrid Imada Bubersky, Dianne Renwick, Astrid Neuland, 
Ila Vaculik, Lyn Maureen Bradshaw, Vandra Masemann, Randy Deffett 
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Technical Support  
Paul Warner, Tim Daciuk, David Fuller 
 
Garden Liaison: Volker Masemann, Joyce Heighway 
 
Decade Coordinators 
1903-1939 vacant 
1940s vacant 
1950s Rod Tennyson 
1960s Robert Watson 

1970s Sandra Burk 
1980s Astrid Neuland   
1990s Raj Sharma 
2000s: vacant 

 
 

2022 AGM Minutes 
 

Malvern Red and Black Society 
Annual General Meeting 

November 12, 2022 (via Zoom) 
 

MINUTES 

Present: Randy Deffett (Chair), Sandra Burk, Robert Watson, Rod Tennyson, David Fuller, Dianne 
Renwick, Ila Vaculik, Lois Maxwell, Vandra Masemann, Tim Daciuk, Astrid Neuland, Richard Carret, 
Volker Masemann 
Regrets: Darija Dias, Paul Warner, Donna Halliday, Ken Scullion 
 
Order of Business 
 
Introductions: We have a quorum to be able to conduct business. 
 
2021 AGM Minutes 
Minutes circulated to those who attended 2021 AGM and those who registered for this meeting. Motion 
to accept Minutes: Randy Deffett; David Fuller seconded. Carried. 
 
Matters Arising from 2020 Minutes 
Matters are included in this meeting agenda.  
 
President Report – Randy Deffett 
I focused on strategic point to ensure our organization’s future success and continuity. Our #1 priority is 
volunteers- expanding our numbers and having a continuous flow of new volunteers. We have been 
fortunate to have a long-term group of volunteers, so we have to watch for burn out. We welcome 
everybody! Come to us, do what you want, give us what time you are able and do it for as long as you are 
able. We need volunteers particularly for: 

• Decade Coordinators (1980s, 1990s) 
• 2023 Reunion Committee 
• Archives Committee 
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• Assistant Treasurer 
Why would you give us your time? 

1. We have consulted with members to find out what they want. 
2. Membership and social media subscriber numbers are growing. 
3. We manage our finances prudently and have cut costs. 

Motion to accept the President Report: Randy Deffett/Lois Maxwell seconded. Carried. 
 
Communications Reports- various 

Postal Mail Vandra Masemann 
Most members now donate online, using our Canada Helps link. Postal mail volume is negligible. 
From our Fall Musings postal mailing, 16 members have contacted us to switch to email contact. This 
will save on future postage costs. 
Email Robert Watson 
64 emails were received at our redandblack@malverncollegiate.com address in 2022. This is a 
significant increase; in 2020 we received 19 email messages. Our junk mail volume has been 
significantly cleaned up. 
Database Dianne Renwick  
A big thank you goes to Donna for her work. She worked through our entire database (3,000+ entries) 
to confirm correct entries and deceased members. Donna separated the database into: #1 Active 
members (email and postal) and #2 Inactive members (‘no permission’ list who have not given consent 
to contact and 648 deceased members). Of our social media subscribers (1,500+) 249 are registered 
on our membership database.  Those who bought merchandise on our online Malvern Shop, their 
information is separate from member database.  The database is a work in progress. 

 
Question: With the cost of postage, why do we continue to mail to 471 postal only members? We are 
committed to do so because: 
-MRBS core value is to ‘Keep Malvernites in Touch’: past, present and future. 
-Historically, our most reliable financial donors have been our postal only members. 
-Seniors particularly enjoy the feel of paper in their hands. 
-We continually encourage those who use email to switch to email communication with us. 
-We check closely to ensure addresses are valid- no wasted mail. 

 
Social Media Sandra Burk 
Our Facebook Group (1,077) and Facebook Page (379) subscribers may overlap. Instagram started 
in March, 2022 and is growing steadily (44 subscribers). We have had recent issues with intruders. 
We are mitigating the issue and will take additional action if needed. We have been following 
Malvernite obituary postings closely. Social media subscriber numbers are growing steadily each 
month. We are creating new website content to enhance the website experience. 

 
Motion to accept all Communications Reports: Randy Deffett/Tim Daciuk. Carried. 
 
Treasurer Report Robert Watson 
Robert presented summary of: Malvern Wear, Commencement brochure, MRBS Award and Onward 
Malvern Foundation monies received. As of our MRBS financial year-end, June 2022.  book balance= 
$2,110.06. With the Fall Musings October publication and an improved online donation connection, we 
have received $772 in donations to the MRBS in just over a month.  
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Motion to accept the Treasurer Report: Robert Watson/Randy Deffett. Carried. 
 
Question: What is the long-term viability of our Malvern Wear Shop? We had one-time start-up (technical) 
costs that are now past. It is expected that future net profit will be higher and we have a good, long term 
business with our clothing supplier, Mountain View Impressions (an MCI graduate). The Malvern Shop 
was launched to create excitement with our membership, to show that the MRBS is active and to make 
some profit. Mission accomplished. 
 
Service Personnel Historian Report David Fuller 
Veterans and Cenotaph Restoration Report was presented. A second database of 1,000+ service personnel 
was only possible from Donna Halliday’s work. Ongoing work is being done to locate living relatives of 
MCI veterans. A critical part of the cenotaph restoration is finding and implementing security measures, 
in consultation with the TDSB. 

 
Archives Committee Report Vandra Masemann 
We are impressed with how much we were able to carry on during the pandemic 2+ year school closure. 
Sadly, Irene Hubel passed away during the summer. We are looking for her four binders of archival 
material. If we cannot locate, we can replicate the material. More acid-free storage boxes were purchased, 
so now all of the archive records are now properly stored. We now have access to the Archives Room so 
we can sell remaining Centennial Reunion books at $10.00.   We welcome new Committee volunteers: 

o Sandra Burk 
o David Fuller 
o Volker Masemann 
o Ila Vaculik 

 
Garden Committee Report Volker Masemann and Vandra Masemann 
MCI reconstruction, covering the entire front of the school, is about to begin. The TDSB will install new 
landscaping and ‘soften’ the steep slope that runs down to the cafeteria. All of the gardens will be removed 
and we do not know what any future gardens may look like.  
 
Technical Support Report David Fuller  
Our much-improved online donation icon is live and will keep donors on our website. Recent problems 
with our internet site provider, Blue Host, seem to have subsided. The urgent need to switch ISP provider 
is passed for now. Mail Chimp filters are aggressive in filtering out Spam email addresses. A 
recommendation is for future database maintenance measures, as outlined in submitted report. Big thank 
you to Paul Warner for creating our website In Memoriam Page! From its launch in September 2022, it 
quickly became our most popular website page. 
 
Question: Could Malvern Wear Shop sales create tax considerations that may affect our non-profit status? 
Our revenues would have to exceed $30,000 annually to be a concern. 
 
Elections Randy Deffett 
This election will set future staggered election schedule for continuity of leadership. Reviewed each 
position up for election, duties, terms of office, and names of those standing for office, and invited new 
nominees. Each position was then individually voted on. Result of MRBS Executive Elections (to be 
posted on website) are: 
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o Vice-President (3-year term)- Sandra Burk elected 
o Recording Secretary Treasurer: no candidate; Randy will continue as Acting Secretary 
o Members-At-Large (2 posts: 1year & 3year)- Astrid Neuman elected; other is vacant. 

Volunteers are unelected positions. Several people agreed to volunteer: 
o Richard Carret (Class 1967) happy to help; not sure where he can best assist. We will invite him 

to our December Executive meeting so he can assess what works for him. 
o Decade Coordinator 1980s- Astrid Neuland (Class 1985) 
o 2023 Reunion Committee (at time of AGM):  

o Chair: Rod Tennyson 
o Dianne Renwick 
o Astrid Neuland 

o Randy Deffett  
o Ingrid Bubersky 

o Archives Committee 
o Sandra Burk 
o David Fuller 

o Volker Masemann 
o Ila Vaculik 

o Decade Coordinator 1990s- still vacant 
o Assistant Treasurer- still vacant 

 
Other Business  
 

2023 Reunion Dianne Renwick 
Proposed date for Saturday May 13, 2023. There will be Malvern Open House and Pub Night, the same 
day. We will not use the Balmy Beach Canoe Club since they will not offer a Saturday night date. Proposed 
to book Legion Branch #13 1577 Kingston Road. This venue has the same capacity as BBCC (150 people) 
a lower $400 booking cost and accommodates a band. We can sell tickets and there is ample street parking. 
Ingrid Bubersky has volunteered to help- can assist with registration. Who will provide direction in 
decision making? Reunion Committee Chair will be Rod Tennyson, we need separate committee meeting 
soon to decide important matters. 

  
Adjournment 
Motion to adjourn: Randy Deffett. Meeting adjourned 3:01pm. 
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President Report 
 

“TO YOU WE THROW THE TORCH  
BE YOURS HOLD IT HIGH” 

 
Your MRBS enjoyed great success in 2023! With the Malvern CI 120th Reunion we organized with 
MCI we were able to reunite hundreds of alumni. We now have 1,695 total registered members (1,625 
email and 70 postal mail only). We also increased our social media following to 1,775 Facebook and 
144 Instagram subscribers.   
 
It is critical for us to grow our membership and to ensure organizational continuity.  
 
We aim to increase our membership by 200 members annually. How will we do this? We are working to 
grow membership from the 70s, 80s, 90s and 2000s. Our core support has come from the 1940-1969 
alumni who also provided the majority of our donations. We thank you!  For organizational continuity, it 
is important to have a broad spectrum of years participating on our Executive and committees.  
  
Volunteers Needed- we welcome all ages.  
Contact us at redandblack@malverncollegiate.com. Roles we need help with: 
-Website development -Website administration  -Assistant Treasurer 
 
BIG QUESTION: Why should I support the Malvern Red and Black Society?  
 
ANSWER: We deserve your ongoing support (volunteer and financial) because we have operated 
reliably for years and will continue to ‘Keep Malvernites in Touch’.  
To explain: 
1. Longevity: 

• MRBS and MCI have worked together continuously since the 100th Reunion, 2003. 
• MRBS in charge of organizing school archives and Archives Room since 2003. 
• We participated in:  2013 & 2023 Reunions, Remembrance Day and Commencement 

ceremonies, 2011 Cenotaph Restoration campaign, school garden maintenance (to list a few). 
 
2. Transparency: 

• We adhere to a written Charter, Privacy Policy and Code of Conduct (MRBS website ‘About Us’ 
page and on Facebook). 

• We host Annual General Meetings to present results and hold elections. 
• 10 executive meetings/year (Minutes posted on website).  

 
3. Open Communications: 

• Musings newsletters published 2X/year (website ‘Musings’ and ‘Home’ pages). 
• Alumni Survey published May, 2022 (posted on website).  
• Website operating since 2004, Facebook Group 2007 and Instagram since 2022. 

 
Respectfully submitted, Randy Deffett Class 1977 
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THANK YOU 
 I wish to recognize two MRBS volunteers, who have been especially critical to our success during our 
2022 fiscal year- June 2022-July 2023. 

 
Ingrid Imada Bubersky (Class 1973) As our Reunion Eventbrite coordinator, Ingrid managed our online 
registrations. Ingrid worked closely with the attendees, Reunion Committee and MCI Principal and 
recruited many volunteers, to ensure that MCI120 was a great day. 
 
Robert Watson (Class 1960) has worked long-term as our Treasurer.  As we planned the MCI120 
Reunion, Robert managed our finances to ensure that we met our goals (we did!). I rely on his wise 
advice to guide our success into the future. 
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Treasurer Report – July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - Robert D. Watson  
 
The following is an adjusted balance statement for the MRBS account for the financial 
year:  July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - Balance forward June 30, 2022 - $2,010.06 
      Revenues   Expenses    
MCI 120 Reunion    $12,952.70   $6,059.92 
Malvern Wear Sales:  See Note 5 $3,878.84      
Malvern Wear Payments:  See Note 1     $3,066.50   
Adjustment – See Note 6       $195.93 
Musings: 
Transfer from OMF   $450.00 
Musings Subscriptions   $125.00     
Musings Costs        $990.89 
 
Bluehost Web Hosting       $570.86 
MCI Domain  Costs :  See Note 2      $98.03 
Archives Costs:  See Note 3      $564.86 
MRBS Award         $100.00 
Donations Received via MRBS  $57.59        
Donations Received via OMF            $2,840.50           
Souvenir Sales    $14.44 
Bank Fees - Note 4    $7.80       $30.90 
Total Revenues    $20,326.87 
Total Expenses        $11,677.89 
 
Balance Forward June 30, 2022  $2,010.06 
Total                 $22,336.93         
Net Bank Balance as of June 30th, 2023 was $14,230.77 
Our Book Balance as of June 30th, 2023 was $10,659.04 – see Notes 1,2,3 ,6 
Note 1:  Cheque 345 for $3,066.50 payable to Mountain View Impressions regarding 
Malvern Vintage Wear had not been cashed by June 30th. 
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 Note 2: Cheque 346 for $80.04 payable to Vandra Masemann regarding MCI Domain 
fees had not been cashed by June 30th. 
Note 3:  Cheque 344 for $229.20 payable to Malvern Collegiate Institute re:  Carr 
McLean Invoice had not been cashed by June 30th. 
Note 4:  For 4 months our bank balance exceeded $8,000.00 and the TD bank refunded us 
$5.85 in monthly fees.  On May 31st, the bank charged us a service fee of $7.50 because 
of the number of transactions posted that month (30 items). 
Note 5:  This is noted for information only – Possible revenue of $46.39 lost as a Tee 
Shirt was provided free to a Malvern Student for assisting at the reunion, when a Mug 
was inadvertently broken and a Tote Bag was lost at a Pub night function and the Tote 
was replaced. 
Note 6:  Cheque 347 for $195.93 payable to Vandra Masemann dated June 30th and 
shown on the report as an adjustment had not been cashed by June 30th. 
 
MRBS- Current & Future Annual Financial (Projections Only) 

Fiscal 
Year 

Period 
Covered  Fiscal Year End Balance-   Revenue-  Fiscal Year End Net Balance-  

  
(July 1-June 
30)  NO Revenue Included &  Annual Revenue Included minus Expenses &   

    Not including Reserve   Not including Reserve 

2027 2027-28  $                                     (3,186.00)  $       1,490.00   $                                                      (1,696.00) 

2026 2026-27  $                                        (877.00)  $       1,490.00   $                                                           613.00  

2025 2025-26  $                                      1,432.00   $       1,490.00   $                                                        2,922.00  

2024 2024-25  $                                      3,741.00   $       1,490.00   $                                                        5,231.00  

2023 
2023-24 
current  $                                      6,050.00   $       1,575.47   $                                                        7,625.47  

2022 2022-23  $                                      9,659.04      

 
Respectfully submitted, Robert D. Watson, Treasurer 
 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Communications  
(a) Postal Mail  
Most members now donate online, using our donations link at www.malverncollegiate.com. Postal mail 
volume is negligible. From our Musings and MCI120 Reunion postal mailings, we discovered that many 
members do use email or have contacted us to switch to email contact. Our January 2023 Reunion postal 
mailing= 417 letters sent. As of Nov. 2023 AGM, we have consolidated postal only membership to= 70.   
This will save us greatly on future postage costs. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Randy Deffett 
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(b) Email  
We received during the fiscal year July 1st, 2022 to June 30th, 2023: 

Ø Red and Black Society related= 155 (at time of 2022 Nov. AGM= 64) 
Ø 1960s related= 4 (last AGM= 4) 
Ø 1940s related= 0 (last AGM= 1) 

Email traffic is significantly increased primarily due to the 120th Reunion and secondarily, from 
Malvern Wear enquiries. 

 
Respectfully submitted, Robert Watson 
 

(c) Website Traffic 
 
www.malverncollegiate.com MRBS Website views and visitors October 2021 to June 2023 (note: 120th 
Reunion was May 13, 2023) note: there are more views than visitors since each visitor usually clicks 
more than one page on the website during their visit). 
 

 
 
TOP 10 Page website views for June 27, 2022 to June 27, 2023  
Total all views = 24,931 (Top 10 = 15,461) 
Home page / Archives 7,861 
In Memoriam 2,423 
MRBS Shop 1,477 
Members' List 657 
In Memoriam — "M" 577 
In Memoriam — "B" 556 
In Memoriam 515 
In Memoriam — "NOP" 468 
In Memoriam — "C" 465 
In Memoriam — "S" 462 
Top 10 Views 15,461 
 
Respectfully submitted, Paul Warner 
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(d) Database 
After the completion of the MCI120 Reunion, we completed updates of the registered member list from 
the online Eventbrite registration site and telephoned postal only members to verify their email status. 
During reunion registration, many alumni we thought were ‘postal only’ in fact, do use email. We have 
transferred many people to our member email communication list. Our MRBS active member database 
is now up to date. 
 
Database active membership as of AGM dates: 

Registered MRBS 
Members 

Nov. 2023 AGM  Nov. 2022 AGM 

Total Members 1,695 1,436 
Email 1,535   
Spousal Emails 66  
Total Email 1,625 969 
Postal Only 66   
Spouse Postal Only 4   
Total Postal Only 70 464 

 
Respectfully submitted, Ingrid Imada Bubersky and Dianne Renwick 
 

(e) Social Media Report 
Our 2022-2023 social media subscriber numbers are growing! 
 
• Facebook Group= 1,352 (2021-2022= 1,077 subscribers) 
• Facebook Page= 423 (2021-2022= 379) 
• Instagram = 144 (2021-22= 44) 
 
Respectfully submitted, Sandra Burk and Raj Sharma  
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Archives Committee Report– Donna Halliday and Vandra Masemann 
 
We continued to work on the Malvern Archives from September 2022 to June 2023. As of September 
2022, we had access to the Malvern CI school building. We were very sad to hear in late summer of 2022 
that our member, Irene Hubel, had died earlier that summer. Unfortunately, we have not been able to trace 
the Malvern Archives material that she had been keeping over the pandemic period, although we have 
contacted family members. This included numerous news clippings, lists of athletic championships and 
scholarships, and obituaries. We are able to reproduce this material with some effort. 
 
We have purchased much needed archival supplies, and now almost all of our collection is housed in 
suitable acid-free boxes, folders and covers. Thanks very much to those who donated specifically to the 
Malvern Archives. We are very proud of the progress we have made in the past 17 years.  
 
Souvenirs 
We still have some Malvern Centennial and Malvern at 110 books in stock. They are for sale at $10 per 
copy. Some early Malvern Muses and vinyl records of the Malvern Band are also available on inquiry, as 
are a few souvenir items from earlier Reunions. We also have MCI120 souvenir T shirts, coffee mugs, 
and tote bags available via the Malvern Shop on our website, www.malverncollegiate.com. 
 
Committee Members  
Vandra Masemann chaired this committee in 2022-2023 and performed all of the Archives Committee 
liaison functions with the Principal, Sandy Kaskens. She relayed inquiries from Malvernites to committee 
members for research on school history, relatives and other Malvernites. She dealt with inquiries from 
Facebook online and from the redandblack webmail, mainly about alumni asking for copies of old Muses 
or donating various objects to the Archives. There are also continuing inquiries about finding names or 
photos of relatives in our records. During the pandemic, Sandy Kaskens made great progress in making 
the collection more accessible to students and staff. She had photo collages made of the early years of the 
school, and graduation photos of as many years of Malvern grads as possible. These are all mounted on 
the walls of the first-floor halls at Malvern. The MRBS donated to the school to help with these expenses. 
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Volker Masemann helps with routine tasks of the committee. His main focus was the gardens in front of 
the school, but as the new landscaping has obliterated the gardens, his main work will be as a member of 
the Archives Committee. 
Lois Maxwell has cut, labelled and filed paper items, and is still working on bringing the files up to date 
and duplicating them. Lois, Ila Vaculik, and Lyn Bradshaw were also seconded to the MRBS Reunion 
Committee to restore and create display boards for the MCI 120 Reunion in May 2023. They used material 
from the Malvern Archives. 
Bob Watson, who has been busy as Treasurer on other matters for MRBS, is available to assist the 
Archives Group when needed. He also relays messages from Malvernites with archival questions in the 
redandblack email webmail, and relays any relevant information for the MRBS database to Dianne 
Renwick and Ingrid Bubersky, and for the In-Memoriam page to Paul Warner. 
Erik Malmsten is a top contributor on Facebook to the Malvern Red and Black Society's group. He 
scanned photos and cartoons from the Muse, lists of award winners from archive binders, and newspaper 
articles on commencement, football, hockey and concert bands. He also made a list of Malvernites who 
become medical doctors. He wrote biographies of athletes such as "Yip" Foster and "Ab" Box for the The 
Beach and East Toronto Historical Society (tbeths) page and an article on Olympians from the Beach.  
David Fuller has done extensive research on Malvernites, staff and students in the Armed Forces and 
written articles on his findings. He also was the keynote speaker at the 100th anniversary of the Malvern 
Cenotaph in May 2022. He has given yearly talks to the Beach and East Toronto Historical Society about 
aspects of local history. 
Ila Vaculik and Lyn Bradshaw are our newest members, who help to process and maintain the collection. 
They assisted Lois Maxwell in preparing and restoring display boards for the Malvern 120 Reunion in 
May 2023. 
Donna Halliday has compiled the archival database and accessioned all items on it.  There are still a few 
items in the archive room in need of accessioning.  The large grey box #12 and items on display in the 
cabinets need to be added to the database. She has created a database for staff, sports, Muses, Malvernites 
in the Armed Forces, etc.  She also worked on updating the MRBS Members’ database.  We continue to 
get donations of team wear, books, pins, certificates, etc. from former Malvernites or items sent by 
relatives from their estates.  
 
The main archival database has been completed with over 6000 entries, which have been transferred to a 
flash drive. All items on this database have been accessioned so they will be easier to find and easier to 
return to their proper location.  We have presented our database to Greg McKinnon, the TDSB archivist, 
so it will be included in the TDSB Museum Archival database.  Several updates of 100 items each have 
been emailed to Jason Cheung, one of the Board archivists for inclusion with the main database.  
  
Jobs to be done: 

• running off duplicate copies of all news and paper items 
• updating all lists, including staff, sports, drama, etc.  
• adding more information to the archive database 
• labelling all photos 
• scanning more of the Muses 
• creating a database of all Malvernites from 1903 to the present 
• creating a database of all Illustrious Malvernites 
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Organizing the archives is an ongoing job, as new items are always being added to the Malvern collection.  
We would never have gotten all this work done if it were not for all the volunteers who have given us so 
many hours over the years.  More volunteers are always welcome. Thank you all.  
 
Respectfully submitted, Vandra Masemann and Donna Halliday 
 
 
MCI120 120th ANNIVERSARY REUNION REPORT 
 
Your MRBS and the MCI administration hosted a hugely successful Reunion on Saturday May 13, 
2023. Attendance was amazing. 800+ people attended the school Open House and 720+ alumni attended 
the 4 MRBS pub events during the evening. The pubs were popular across all decades: 

- 1940s, 50s & 60s= 141 attendees 
- 1970s (2 venues) = 301 attendees 
- 1980s to Present= 278 attendees 

At Malvern attendees enjoyed the grad photograph hall displays and decade rooms, then could go to the 
auditorium for the Teacher Recognition ceremony and music performances by the alumni/student band 
(about 40 alumni musicians) and a folk music quartet of 1960s alumni. 
 
70+ student volunteers helped us to prepare and to welcome attendees. Your MRBS volunteers planned 
for months and additional alumni helped on the big day (Open House and pubs)! MCI staff were 
enthusiastic, in particular, Nickie Lewis and Michael Falla. To all the volunteers who helped (below), 
thank you! If I missed you, sorry.  I am grateful for contributions, great or small.  
 
Reunion Planning Volunteers: 
Chair: Rod Tennyson 
Vice-Chair: Lois Maxwell 
Ingrid Imada Bubersky 
Ila Vaculik 
Darija Dias 
Dianne Renwick 

Mike Tubbs 
Robert Watson 
Donna Halliday 
Astrid Neuland 
Tim Daciuk 
Lyn Maureen Bradshaw 

Vandra Masemann 
Volker Masemann 
Paul Warner 
David Fuller 
Randy Deffett

 
Additional Volunteers on May 13 at Open House and Pub Venues: 
Liz Fisher 
Marg Dench 
Julie Renwick 
Katarina Mason 
Mathew Deffett 
Glenna Munro 
Dave Maxwell 
Mary Jane McGregor 

Marlene Noble 
Randy Pye 
Glenda Sumner 
Craig Terry 
Debbie Tzountzouris 
Tim Verdoch 
Dianne Kirkwood 
Ernie Vince 

Barbara Andrews 
Randy Bailey 
Paul Davis 
Wraylene Downes 
Karen Harvey 
Barbara Houghton 
Paul Houghton
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